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The City of Roswell, in conjunction with Alpharetta and Forsyth County, continues to focus on plans and projects to restore the ecosystem of the Big Creek channel and watershed that have been heavily impacted by urbanization.  The Big Creek Watershed Study cited “significant deterioration to Big Creek and many of its tributaries,” including channel degradation, loss of riparian zones and water quality degradation, among others.  The recent drought has demonstrated the further impact of lower base flows due to the higher rates of runoff associated with more impervious areas.  In addition, The Rocky Creek basin is on the water quality impaired list and has been identified for proposed improvements in conjunction with the City of Mountain Park. 
Roswell proposes to implement the following projects using federal funding assistance:

· Water Supply Intake Rehab Design and Construction: The water supply intake for the City of Roswell is on Big Creek and, due to higher peak flows and lower low flows, the intake needs to be redesigned and built to the latest varied conditions.  The estimated cost of design and construction is $500,000.

· Big Creek Sub-Basin Rehab: There is a specific sub-basin immediately upstream of the water intake that requires rehabilitation due to bank erosion and high flows. This project would require a hydrologic study, design and construction of stream restoration, stormwater BMP’s and possible detention requirements. The estimated cost of design and construction is $500,000-$700,000.
· Reconstruction of 2 Dams: In addition, there are two dams that need to be reconstructed at the Leita Thompson Park. The design is approximately 95% complete. They are upstream from the proposed detention pond project. The estimated cost of construction for the 2 dams is $500,000. 

· Development of Water Supply Elevated Tank

The Roswell water supply is in need of an additional one million gallon elevated storage tank.  It will provide additional water storage for the City of Roswell during peak demands. This tank will provide enhanced fire protection and will also increase system reliability by improving storage-to-production ratio. The estimated cost of design and construction is $1,000,000.

